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	Minutes

	Mental Health Partnership Board
Thursday 30 April 2015
Barnet House, 1255 High Road, Whetstone N20 0EJ


	Attendees (listed alphabetically by first name)


	Allan Johnson 
	Multilingual Wellbeing Service 

	Alex Moss
	The Manor House Centre for Psychotherapy and Counselling

	Aviva Trup
	Jewish Care

	Chand Payne
	Eclipse Barnet

	Christina Meacham 
	Mind in Barnet and Mental Health Network

	David Hart
	Sangam Association of Asian Women

	David Morris
	Carer Representative

	Elaine Bucknor
	BEHMHT

	Elsie Lyons-Co-Chair
	Barnet Voice

	Emmanouela Klodouchou
	Together for Mental Wellbeing/Barnet Probation

	Ian Hutchison 
	Joint Commissioning Unit

	James Hughes
	Articulate/Community Focus

	Jen Fidai
	Rainbow Head/Service User

	Jessica Mackinnon
	Together for Mental Wellbeing

	Jonathon Stephen
	BEHMHT

	Kate Beaumont
	Eclipse Barnet/Richmond Fellowship

	Karen Greenidge-Hutchinson
	The Network

	Lynn Hoey (LH)
	Service User 

	Michael Heichelheim
	Service User

	Nahida Syed

	BAWA

	Naiomi Rosenberg
	Service User

	Paula Arnell
	Barnet Mental Health Joint Commissioning

	Peter Satori
	Service User and Stretch

	Richard Britany
	Service User

	Richard Harris
	Service User

	Rodney D’Costa – Co-Chair
	LBB- Joint Commissioning Unit

	Seher Kayikci
	Public Health

	Sharon Racklyeft

	Survivor

	Shoni Shulman
	Service User

	Steyn Crous 
	Healthwatch Barnet

	Ulla Chisholm
	Carer Rep


	Apologies

	Caroline Collier
	Barnet Centre for Independent Living

	Dr Charlotte Benjamin (CB)


	GP Lead for Mental Health, Barnet Clinical Commissioning Group

	Gillian Goddard
	Barnet Voice

	Lisa Jacob
	Joint Commissioning Unit

	Maria O’Dwyer –Co Chair
	Clinical Commissioning Group

	1

	Welcome, Introductions and Apologies

Elsie welcomed everyone to the meeting, in particular new members. Introductions were made and apologies noted. Rodney D’Costa, London Borough of Barnet Joint Commissioning Unit introduced himself and explained he would co-chairing the meeting with Elsie as Maria was unable to attend.


	2

	Reimagining Mental Health Services Feedback
Ian Hutchison, Joint Commissioning Unit told the board about his experience of visiting a Lambeth meeting recently. He asked all the members of the board to tell him if her was using words that didn’t make any sense

Ian Highlighted some of the feedback from the first reimagining mental health meeting which included:

· There were not enough people with lived experience at the meeting

· Questions about what we spend our money on

· Why isn’t the Partnership Board more like the reimagining mental health meetings

Ian advised that the next steps would be to:

· Have a breakfast meeting on Thursday 14 May

· Set up a Co-Design Group

· Set up a Steering Group

Issues were raised by members of the board about the choice of the time of day is not convenient for all and some alternative suggestions were made. It was agreed that this would be looked into. Mind in Barnet offered to host an evening session on the same day.

The board requested that there was clarification around roles of someone who wished to be on the steering group including a job description and the commitment requirements. It was agreed further work would be completed on this.

	3
	Suicide Prevention Report
Elsie highlighted that there were some amendments to be made to the draft report that had been sent out to board members.

Seher Kayikci presented the highlights of the report to the board and drew the boards attention to the actions although she was unable to cover this in detail due to the levels of feedback from the board.
The board raised a number of issues including:

· Highlighting the difference in self-harm and suicide

· Concerns over some of the details in the actions

· Being able to make contact with Public Health

· The Authors of the report not being available at the meeting

The board then broke off into workshop groups to look at what they would want to work on if a Suicide Prevention subgroup was set up. Some of the feedback included:

· Suicide needs addressing separately from self-harm
· An independent Review of how suicide is reported and recorded needs to be conducted

· A clear time frame in which to measure prevention and reduction is needed

· To be able to reflect and comment on the pathway for those affected by suicide or suicidal thoughts

· Needs to have people with lived experience and members of organisations who have the power to influence change

· There needs to be a wide range of people

· There needs to be closer working with Healthwatch to look independently into the issues

· There needs to be a clear method of feeding back the work completed

Ian Hutchinson, London Borough of Barnet Joint Commissioning Unit agreed to take the points raised in the workshop and look at a sub-group. Those interested in being a part of this should indicate their names on the signing in sheet.



	4

	Crisis Care Concordat
Paula Arnell, London Borough of Barnet Joint Commissioning, explained to the board what a concordat was.

Paula explained what the concordat had said it would do and how this would be implemented.

The board raised issues including:

· Wanting service users to be more involved in the work moving forward

· Wanting better integration with CAMHS and adult services

· Issues with accessing and using the trusts crisis support

Jonathon Stephens, Barnet Enfield and Haringay Mental Health Trust stated he was sorry to hear people had not had positive experiences with crisis support and although he could not raise these issues here he would take them back to the trust.
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	Home and Community Support
Allison Thomas, Project Manager, London Borough of Barnet updated the board on the current project looking at how home and community support is being reviewed in Barnet

She advised the board that there was a working group made up of service users that was looking at all the issues and how to improve them in the future.

The board asked:

· Is Quality Monitoring being addressed
· Is enablement being addressed

· Does it include supported living

· There needs to be a clarification of the language being used

· Are people representing the Black and Minority Ethnic population being consulted

· Issues with getting regular care workers

· Issues around people who whistle blow being protected

· Issues around Lesbian Gay Bisexual and Transgender needs

Allison confirmed that all of this was being addressed through the current work programme.



	6

	Minutes and Matters Arising

The minutes from the last meeting were agreed

Rodney D’Costa co-chair suggested closing all of the historic actions that had not been achieved. It was agreed they would need to be looked at in more depth in order to do this.



	7

	Any Other Business
Allan Johnson, Multilingual Wellbeing Service highlighted that the World Mental Health Day report was now available and requested an agenda item at the next meeting.

Barnet Voice reported they have been asked to provide Marshalls for an upcoming Spartan race. If anyone is able to volunteer please let Elsie Lyons know as Barnet Voice will provide £35 to the charity for each volunteer they provide.

Sharon Racklyeft, survivor handed out leaflets about a worldwide protest about Electric Shock therapy.

James Hughes, Articulate advised everyone that Articulate will soon be one year old and that they will be holding a birthday party.
Mind have been commissioned to provide an advocacy service which they will be running with volunteers

There is an event being held at Friary Park on 12th May for Mental Health Awareness week and will start at 12pm.



	Next Meeting:  Wednesday 29 July 2015 1.30-4.30



Mental Health Partnership Board Actions Log following review at Board meeting 30 April 2015
	Open actions 

	Date Agreed
	Action No
	Action
	Responsibility

	04 February 2015
	1
	Neel to feedback to the board about the mental wellbeing campaign


	Nheel Bhudaria

	04 February 2015
	2
	Board to look at how GP’s can be more creative in future meeting  


	Co-Chairs

	04 February 2015
	3
	Maria and Rachel to compile breakdown of figures on mental health spending.
	Maria O’Dwyer

	07 May 2014
	1
	Develop the Board’s draft work plan to reflect discussion for agreement by the Board.

	Loraine Rossati

	19 Feb 2014
	2
	Attend a further MHPB meeting to report on what has changed in the Mental Health Trust in response to the CQC reports.
	Mary Sexton

Clara Wessinger

	19 Feb 2014
	3
	Send Dennis Scott Enter and View report to Mary Sexton

	Selina Rodrigues

	19 Feb 2014
	4
	Link on the Mental Health Trust’s Carer’s Experience Strategy and circulate a briefing to the Board on strategy implementation.
	Jasvinder Perihar

Michael Benson

	
	
	Ian Hutchison to report back outcome of People like Us gave paper

Lynne Hoey to let CP/HU know about open evening
IH to speak to Public Health to invite them to the next meeting
	Ian Hutchison

Lynne Hoey

Hannah Ufland/ Caroline Powls

	
	
	What will happen to the feedback from the Physical health workshop?
Action to be carried forward and TF to speak to LR

	Temmy Fasegha

	 19 Feb 2014
	 7
	Arrange for an update on the possible re-location of Spring well Centre for the Board’s next meeting.
	 Co-chairs

	
	
	SB to email comments made to the Trust to CP/HU
	Suchi Bhandari
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